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MINISTERING February - April 2024

MINISTERING THROUGH MISSIONS:  For
the first time for many, we
boarded a plane and headed to
an island off the north coast of
Honduras called Roatan. This
was our 8th missions trip as a
church. We went to minister to
the Sandres family who is one
of the missionary families our
church supports. Upon landing, we started working right away replacing
metal roofing and painting the outside of their educational building. After finishing the projects, we enjoyed
some down time the last day seeing the beautiful parts of the island. What a blessing to be able to minister to
another church ministry reaching the Hondurans for Christ!

MINISTERED TO PERSONALLY: On the heels of our mission trip, we had the
blessing of being a part of the annual Come Away conference hosted by a
fellow missionary friend. We always look forward to this time to come
away and be encouraged, but we had no idea how deeply the Lord was

going to minister to our hearts. We came away blessed and reminded of
fundamental truths that caused us to rejoice in our Lord and His
goodness towards our family and ministry.

MINISTERING TO OUR COMMUNITY: Many Hondurans strongly desire to becomq
proficient in English. Our American staff members have banded together
and created content to offer quality ESL classes for our community. 9
They have used this class as one more means to proclaim the Gospel. A

Bible devotion is shared every class and seeds are being sown. ?

MINISTERING THROUGH THE LOCAL CHURCH: Christ is still adding to His church. We continue to marvel at His amazing
work in the lives of each person that opens their heart to Him. Cindy came to our church as a kind gesture in
response to her sister’s invitation. Her sister and her husband are active members in our church and started to
be burdened about their family. Cindy was one of their prayer requests for some time. After several weeks had
passed, she placed her faith in Christ. My wife had the privilege to disciple her and
as a result of the lesson on baptism, she decided to take that step of obedience.
Adilio was saved years ago, but there were strongholds in his life holding him back
from taking the first of many steps of obedience to the Lord. He came the the end
of that struggle and found strength and grace in the Lord to take that step. Noe
was saved, but due to many difficulties, drifted from the Lord and church.
He has recently found his way back in fellowship with both the Lord and our
church. He said, “I have made a commitment to the Lord to follow and
serve Him with my life”. What a blessing to see God never give up on His
children! Please pray for them as they continue in obedience to the Lord.
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